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Parish Council launches campaign against dog fouling
The parish council recently launched its anti-dog fouling campaign
at a successful event that was attended by ERYC Dog Wardens.
Parish councillors and wardens handed out dog bags and literature
to interested residents in an attempt to raise the awareness of the
strength of feelings that surround the failure of owners that fail to
pick up after their pets.

Wardens will be patrolling areas of the village in coming months
and in particular Riverside Walkway where fouling continues to
be a big problem. It is essential that dog owners pick up on the
walkway so that families and children can enjoy the open space
without fear of contamination and disease.

· It is illegal to leave your dog’s faeces lying around in a
public area including footpaths

· It is the responsibility of the dog owner or the person in
charge to clear up after their dog

· Regulations state that being unaware that your dog has
fouled, or not having a suitable means of picking up is not a reasonable excuse for failing to
clean up after a dog

· If you do not clear up after your dog you could be fined up to £1000 in a magistrate’s court, or
a warden can issue a fixed penalty notice for £75

If you see irresponsible dog owners fail to clear up after their dog has fouled call the Animal Warden
Service on (01482) 396 301. Give details of the location and the time and date of the fouling and, where
possible name and address of the dog owner and a description of the dog. To request the removal of
fouling from streets/footpaths ring (01482) 393 939.

Melton Park planning
application REFUSED

The planning application for 510 homes at Melton
Park was refused by ERYC’s planning committee
in mid-May. It was a unanimous decision.

The applicant, St Modwen Properties PLC has six
months in which to appeal the decision.

Register for email updates on any appeal
application web@nferriby.info

Problem parking at top of
Corby Park

Complaints from residents have been passed to
ERYC about parking on the first bend on Corby
Park creating difficulties for cars and cycles turning
off Melton Road.

It would be helpful if parking, particularly all day
parking, could cease in this area.
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Gardeners’ Club Grant
North Ferriby Gardeners’ Club has been awarded
a grant of £356.75 from the Co-operative
Community Fund towards the running costs of the
North Ferriby Show.

The award was made by the Co-operative Groups
Humber Area Committee.

Warning - Caravan Owners
Local Police are advising caravan owners to ensure
that their homes are secure when they go away in
their caravans.

There have been instances recently of homes
being broken into when caravans have been
removed from the premises.

North Ferriby Village Hall
Redevelopment

Volunteers wanted
North Ferriby Village Hall Redevelopment
Group recently held an open day to launch
plans for the redevelopment and extension of
the Village Hall.

Before embarking on the plans the community of North Ferriby was asked ‘What is needed
from the village hall?’  The village wanted a Community Centre at the heart of North Ferriby.  A
hall with a stage and excellent light and sound, a great open space for parties and dances,
these the hall already   provides.  What more?  A drop-in lounge for young people to use in the
evening and older folk during the day, good meeting rooms and a doctors surgery.

The plans that were on show provide these and much more.  They incorporate a good sized
library and a doctors’ surgery with space for a nurse’s office, bringing much wanted and needed
services to the community all under one roof.  Plans also include a kitchen and bar area as
well as two good meeting rooms.

‘It is an exciting time for the Village’, said Brian Bannister, Chair of the Redevelopment Group
‘As we approach its centenary year, it is important that we produce a hall that will be at the
heart of the community for another 100 years.  The open day has provided a great opportunity
to discuss ideas with residents of North Ferriby and also to launch the Centenary
Redevelopment Fund.  The building work will not be cheap and we need to work together as
a community to raise the necessary funds.  We are looking for volunteers to help with fund
raising ideas and events, people with experience of grant applications, in fact anybody who
can spare some time to help in any way they can.’

If you can help or you would like to give feedback on the plans please contact Brian Bannister
by e-mail on b.bannister@gmail.com or by telephone on 01482 632126.

Long Plantation
Work has recently been undertaken in Long Plantation to remove around
60 diseased sycamore trees. Replanting with suitable native species
will take place in the Autumn.

The work has been done by St Modwen Properties PLC under the
guidance of East Riding of Yorkshire Council. It has no connection with
any possible development on Melton Fields.
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Proposed Wind Farm Saxby Wold
We were made aware of an application for a proposed wind farm to be erected at Saxby Wold, North

Lincolnshire. Saxby Wold lies approximately four miles due south of North
Ferriby. There was strong local opposition to the application, which was rejected
twice by the local planning authority. The application went to appeal and was
heard by the Planning Inspector in May.

We were advised that if the wind farm went ahead then there would be a crest
of ten large wind turbines along the top of Saxby Wold, which lies directly
opposite North Ferriby across the River Humber. We have been told that,
taking into account the elevation of the land above sea level and the proposed
height of the wind turbines (124m), the total elevation will exceed the
height of the Humber Bridge, as the graphic clearly shows.

The chairman of North Ferriby Parish Council therefore attended the planning
hearing to give evidence to the planning inspector as to the effect that this
proposal may have on residents and to request that he takes note of the
cumulative impact of the wind farms that have been built or have permission
in the East Riding and surrounding authorities.  The full statement can be read
on the Parish Council website. www.nferriby.info

Twinning Association 10th Anniversary Events
North Ferriby / Le Pellerin Twinning Association is celebrating its 10th Anniversary this
year. Over the late May Bank Holiday weekend a group of twenty-seven people
are going to stay with families in Le Pellerin.

An exciting schedule is planned with a Breton meal, dancing, and visits to the
Chateau de Goulaine and the Japanese gardens at Maulevrier.

The Association’s annual Garden Party / BBQ will
be held on Saturday 13th July, 5pm, at 57,
Nunburnholme Avenue. Members £5, non-
members £6, and children aged 14 and under,
£3.

Bring your own crockery, cutlery, drinks and food
to barbeque; salads and desserts will be provided.
Tickets available from Hilary tel: 634398.

A further date for your diaries is Saturday
November 9th - Association Quiz night in the Parish
Hall. Members £8.50, non-members £9.50, and
children aged 14 and under, £5.

On behalf of the village we would like to
congratulate North Ferriby United FC on gaining
promotion to the Conference North League
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North Ferriby Village News is published by North Ferriby Parish Council
Publisher: Julie Abraham

10  Ashdale Park, North Ferriby HU14 3AS  Tel: 633 746
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20 Narrow Lane, North Ferriby, HU14 3EN Tel  631 822
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DEADLINE FOR NEXT (Autumn ) NEWSLETTER - Aug 16  2013
Contact Julie Abraham  julie@mjabraham.karoo.co.uk

Keep up to date with Ferriby events
LOOK ON THE FERRIBY WEBSITE

www.nferriby.info
Our website is kept fully up to date with the latest Ferriby news and events. Keep an

eye on Ferriby Diary - www.ferriby.info/nferribydiary.htm  Local organisations are
invited to send details of their events for inclusion on the website.

join our e-mail up-date list to receive notices by e-mailing:
web@nferriby.info

Ferriby Open Gardens & Scarecrow Competition - Sunday 16th June,
11am – 4pm. Programmes £3 adults, children free. Available in advance
from North Ferriby Post Office and Swanland Nurseries and on the day
from The Duke of Cumberland and 25 Marine Avenue

Ferriby Dramatic Society presents Agatha Christie’s ‘A murder is announced’ - Thursday
27th – Saturday 29th June, North Ferriby Village Hall. Check website for ticket details

Ferriby Village Show - Saturday 13th July 2.00pm. North Ferriby Village Hall. Download a
schedule of classes from www.ferriby.info

Craft & Produce Market - Saturday 26th October, 10am – 2pm. North Ferriby Village Hall

Beverley & District Pipe Band
If you or someone you know, can play or would like to learn to play the Bagpipes,

please contact us. No cash reward - just great fun, great friends and new challenges.
For more information find us on Facebook or visit www.bevpipeband.com.

Alternatively contact Paul Wright on 07879 622000 or info@bevpipeband.com.
The band welcomes anyone of any age, no prior experience necessary.

Drummers, or would be drummers also welcome. Weekly tuition and
rehearsals held in North Ferriby and Leconfield.

Dates for your Diary


